
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
AMR SEMINAR #78 

 
 
June 10, 2023. 
 
Dear Friends and Members: 
 
After a long hiatus we are resuming the regular activities of the AMR Club. Shipped under 
separate cover you will find the new set of glass slides for AMR Seminar #78.  Just a reminder 
that the comments to the previous cases and the case histories for this submission are on the 
official AMR web page http://www.amr-seminar.org.     
 
The deadline for submission of cases for the next seminar will be October 1st, 2023.  

 
The following members are due for submission of cases for the next seminar: 
 
Volkan Adsay   Jesse McKinney   Barbara Gazic   
Abbas Agaimy   Masaharu Fukunaga  Michael Michal   
Justin Bishop   Cyril Fisher   Christopher Hartley 
Fatima Carneiro  Vania Nose   Brian Rubin 
Markku Miettinen  Kyle Perry   Tiziana Salviato  
Cesar Moran   Raul Perret   Ady Yosepovich 
 
We recently successfully completed our 12th International AMR Seminar Symposium held in 
Venice, Italy, thanks to the efforts of Tiziana Salviato, who together with her team organized a 
memorable event. We shall be posting pictures and memories of this trip shortly on our 
website. We are grateful to Tiziana for all her efforts and for a seamless and memorable 
experience in beautiful Italy. This 12th AMR International Seminar was dedicated to the 
memory of our late friend and member, Ondra Hes, whose untimely death was felt by all of 
us. Ondra was a beloved member of our AMR family and will always and forever be 
remembered as one of the most gracious, kind, and brilliant individuals in the Club. 
 
As you are all aware, many of the original or early members of the Club are now nearing 
retirement and several have dropped from the Club in the past few years.  In an effort to 
renew the Club we are continuing to enlist new members, particularly among young, up-and-
coming surgical pathologists. With this seminar it is my pleasure to introduce several new 
members to the Club: Reza Alaghehbandan, Cleveland Clinic; Ricardo Lastra, University of 
Chicago; Raul Perret, Institut Bergonie, France; Daniel Wong, Western Australia; Israa 
Laklouk, University of California; and Preetha Ramalingam, M.D. Anderson Cancer Center. We 
look forward to their participation and contributions to the Club.  
 
As you all know, I have now retired from the Medical College of Wisconsin and I am working 
as a senior consultant at the Rutgers University Hospital in Newark, New Jersey. Please ship 
your materials to me to my home address: 20 Woodmont Road, Montclair, NJ 07043. For 
the case descriptions and comments please use my email address: saulmsuster@gmail.com.  
For the next exchange we are going to need 40 H&E recuts from a case of your choice.  Please 
note that we are not accepting slides with plastic coverslips! 
 
With very best wishes and kindest regards, 
 
 

Saul Suster, M.D. 
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